Dear Friends in the Lord,

Time for another update. There will be another hearing in the ongoing court case for the sale of the property of the Voice of the Gospel ministries on Thursday 5^{th} June. At the last hearing the judges took a lot of notes which seemed to be in our favour and the lawyers are hopeful that there could be a settlement. We will keep you informed as to what the outcome is.

On the 19th we will hold the AGM of the Voice of the Gospel ministries, and we need wisdom and guidance to know what the future of this ministry will be. Over the past few years there has been a rather drastic decrease in giving towards the ministry and there has also been a decrease in the amount of radio programs being used by radio stations across the French speaking world. The number of people doing the bible courses has also dropped considerably since covid so serious questions about the future of the work will have to be raised.

On Saturday 14th there will be another afternoon tea and fun time organised at the church by the 'Oasis' group. This will be the third year that this event will take place. In previous years we have had many families come along and we trust that it will be the same again this year. We do pray that the goal of this event will be reached and that we will be able to share the love of Christ with those who live around the church and that barriers will be broken down.

This is the time of year when activities will have their final session. This is the case with the house groups we have in the church and also the literacy classes that Alison is involved in. Plans are being made at the moment about these final sessions, and we do pray that what has been sown in the hearts of people will be a blessing to them. We pray too that over the summer period many will think back over what they have heard and that it will produce spiritual fruit in their lives.

Alison will have another eye injection on the 16^{th} of the month. This is to do with her macular degeneration problem for which the treatment is ongoing. She will also see the specialist about her double vision and there could well be a more permanent decision made about the glasses she will be prescribed which will correct the double vision.

We thank you again for your prayer fellowship with us and we join again in sending our warm greetings in the Lord,

Graham et Alison.

6, Lotissement "Les Iris", 2811 Avenue Thiers, 13320 BOUC BEL AIR, FRANCE.

Tél.: 0033 954 338 325 Port.: 0033 628 206 061